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Introduction to Housing in Brampton 

Over the past two decades, the City of Brampton has been one of the fastest growing 

municipalities in Canada, with an annual population growth rate of 3.6% between 2001 and 

2021. 

To accommodate this population increase, the City has grown by approximately 4,250 
households per year over the past 20 years (per Statistics Canada Census data between 2001 
and 2021 ). Looking forward over the next 1 O years, the City of Brampton's new draft Official Plan 
-- Brampton Plan -- identifies a growth allocation of 54,600 households between 2021 and 
2031 to meet anticipated housing demand in the city, which equates to 5,460 households per 
year. 

1111 
4250 households per 

year over the past 20 

years 

Growth allocation of 

54,600 households 

between 2021 and 2031 

This represents a 22% increase relative 

to the annual amount of housing 

growth achieved during the past 

20 years, and a 39% increase relative 

to the annual amount of housing 

growth achieved during the past 1 O 

years. 

Of the City's identified total 10-year forecast housing need, approximately 46% (24,500 

households or 2,450 households per year) are rental units. This represents a significant increase 

in the amount of required new rental housing construction relative to the amount of 

rental housing stock added to the city over the past 20 years, which averaged 

approximately 880 new rental dwellings per year. 

With a 10-year target of 113,000 new homes for the City of Brampton (11,300 homes per 
year), Ontario's Housing Supply Action Plan presents an aggressive and unprecedented rate of 
required housing growth. Moreover, this target requires an increase of approximately 

58,000 homes over and above the City's housing forecast described in Brampton Plan. 

Because municipalities are only one key player in the development process, achieving this 
new annual housing construction will not be possible without a strong, collaborative 
approach among various stakeholders, namely participation and commitment from the 

private sector development community, and expedited infrastructure investments from 

the Province of Ontario. 

At the same time, housing costs are also rising at unprecedented rates. Rising real estate 

prices in Brampton are a barrier to low and middle-income households who struggle 

to secure ownership or rental housing that is affordable relative to their income. 
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